August 4, 1942. Dean Paul B. Lawson Dean Fred Moreau Mr. Karl Klooz Prof. J. W. Twente Dean D. M. Swarthout Dean Frank Stockton Mr. Raymond Nichols Dear Fellow Workers: Our Chamber of Commerce drive for new members ended last Wednesday in a most successful and gratifying manner. Although it was impossible for some of you to do any work on this committee, others of you did more than a lion's share, and as your captain I greatly appreciate your fine spirit and cooperations

Thank you very much.

FCA:AH

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education,

Varsity Basketball Coach.